Classified Staff Council Meeting

28-August-2008

Present: Jason Phares, Ann Reed, Mary Alltop, Dewell Spence, Gail Westbrook, Debi Jenkins, Virginia Boggs, Rob Kerns, Carla Conley, Lois Miller

Also Present: Joanne Rutherford

Absent: Jim Tatman

- o Call to order 8:30 a.m.- Jason Phares
- Rob Kerns made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting; Ann Reed made the second motion.

Old Business:

- Joe Wilmoth will give us a truck to use for delivering the aluminum cans as long as staff council pays for the gas. We are still looking for a place to store them.
 Jason will check into using the Firestone Bldg.
- We need to continue to discuss the campus beautification project. Ann is still checking on donated mulch.

New Business:

 We discussed the off campus housing policy. Jason will check on writing FEMA for a grant to help build a parking garage that would benefit GSC and aid Glenville community members during a flood.

o Reports:

- Mary Alltop reported on the Board of Governors meeting. Do we want to make a proposal for tuition waivers for dependents of GSC employee members? Jason will send an email to Dr. Barr to check the status on the waivers.
- Anyone that is a classified staff member and is not at 90% of step, based on the 2001 schedule, should have gotten a raise on August 1. Some people have noted possible mistakes made in the calculations of these raises. Jason will ask David Stalnaker for an HR Report to check on this issue.

o Treasury Report

- An anonymous donation of \$206.59 was made to bring the Ginny Grottendieck Fund up to \$250.00.
- o The Staff Council Fund remains at \$477.41.
- Ann will contact Rick about professional development funds.
- Motion to close (9:10 a.m.): Rob Kerns Second motion made by Ann Reed.